
The Water and Wastewater Master Plan is Finished!

How we got here

In 2022, municipal staff hired J.L. Richards and Associates Ltd. To complete a study on the Municipality's water and 

wastewater systems and to create a plan on how to improve existing conditions, as well as prepare for future population 

growth. 

Parsons completed the work in November 2024 and the final report and master plan was accepted by Council on 

December 10, 2024. 

What's next for the Municipality?

Staff have been working the development charges 

team to get water and wastewater projects into the 

2025 Development Charges Background Study.

A Request for Proposals for an environmental 

assessment of the wastewater treatment plant and the 

Gemmill's Bay sewage pumping station has been 

opened. (Expected to be awarded in April 2025)

Staff have begun the procurement of proposals for 

work related to increasing pumping capacity at 

municipal wells 7 and 8.
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